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All the Bible Stories you should know  
Senior Pastor, James R Gorman 
 
Starting on September 8th, I plan to preach a series of 
sermons over the course of the next program year. It is 
called "Alpha 2 Omega" & includes the most important 
stories from the Old & the New Testaments. This plan 
was designed by a good friend, Chapin Garner, for his 
church in Norwell, Massachusetts. 
 
The plan is that we will take a Bible story each Sunday 
from September to June. We will hear the story together 
& I will have some words to offer about the story in the

  
 
 
form of the sermon. I will also be using Chapin's 
marvelous study guide with questions to answer for 
your own personal study time during the week. 
 
It is my hope that our two Bible studies 
(Tuesday afternoons & Wednesday evenings) will 
also study these most important stories. 
 
More about this in September's Trumpet newsletter. 
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God IS still speaking? 
Minister of Visitation, Ralph D. Schultz  

 
Several weeks ago, I 
was wearing one of 
our United Church 
of Christ T-shirts 
which said, on the 
front, 'God is Still 
3ÐÅÁËÉÎÇȦȭ Camping 
at Lake Kegonsa 
State Park, I was 

wearing the T-shirt, as we stopped at a bakery in 
Stoughton, WI. Leaving the bakery, a gentleman 
held the door for us & once outside, he asked, 'How 
do you know that God is still speaking?' His 
question surprised me a bit, but shouldn't have, for 
there was the statement, for everyone to see. Plus, 
if your shirt makes such a statement, you'd better 
be ready to back up what it proclaims.  
  
How would you have answered him?  I could have 
suggested that he come with me, any day when I 
make hospital visits, visit people in nursing homes 
or in their homes.  I could have suggested that he 
speak with his 'faith-leader' to find out how he/she 
might respond. Instead I chose to say, 'I know that 
God is still speaking, because God is urging us to 
work with the immigrants, helping them to gain a 
path toward citizenship.' Much of our dairy, 
farming & hospitality economy is dependent upon 
their employment. The Bible teaches us to welcome 
the stranger, for we were once strangers (aliens) in 
the land that God has given us. 
  
I know that God is 
still speaking as God 
teaches us, to work 
with persons having 
alcohol &/or drug 
addictions, as well as 
those with mental 
health issues. Jesus, 
in Luke 4, speaks of 
his calling from God, 
'to preach good news 
to the poor, release the captives (those who are 
captive to anything which prevents them from 
living full & productive lives), recovering of sight 
to the blind (persons not just physically blind, 
but blind to the needs of their sisters & 
brothers) & to set at liberty those who are 
oppressed.  
 

 
 

 
It might be easier to understand that God is still speaking, 
when we take a summer walk & hear the birds, smell the 
flowers,  catch a glimpse of our awesome sunsets, 
observe children playing & having a good time, smelling 
that grill as it cooks veggies, brats or burgers as we 
prepare for that summer gathering. Yes, God speaks in 
many ways, often in the stillness of the moment. Marques 
& bands seldom serve as 'announcers' for the greatness 
of God. It happens quietly/subtly every day!!  
  

How many people, during 
my visits, mention 
receiving cards &/or 
phone calls, inquiring 
about their well 
being.  Others are asked if 
they need a ride to that 
doctor's appointment, or 
need something from the 
store.  Indeed, 'God IS still speaking' takes many 
forms.  We need only open our ears, eyes & hearts to 
God's presence and possibilities.  It's all around us.  
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Visiting our Church members . . .   
 

From time to time we hear that 
someone has been in the hospital, 
although Pastor Gorman &/or 
Pastor Schultz did not know. 
Please keep in mind that both of 
them would appreciate a call 
from the family or close friend so 

they can plan to make a visit. 
---------------------------------------------- 

Child Care   
 

Childcare is available 
during the church 
service for all 
children  4 & under 
in the room across 
from  the Elevator.  
 

All adult helpers have had a back-
ground check & are assisted by a High School student. 

---------------------------------------------------- 

AM Choir 
Rueck Ruecktenwald 

 

The AM Choir will sing on Sunday,  
August 11 th . Practice will be at 8:45am for 
those available. Thanks for your music ministry.  

 
My life is Á ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÃÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÂÙ 'ÏÄ Ǫ ÁÓ ÓÕÃÈ )ȭÖÅ ÎÏÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÏÁÓÔȢ Reflecting the image of Christ to the world is what I desire the most. 

 Emmaus Homes ɀ Karaoke night ɀ 7/18/13  
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From the Sunday school  set . . .  
Mary Ann Proffitt ɀChristian Ed Director 

 

Hope you are all enjoying the summer as it seems to 
be going by fast!  We have been having a lot of fun 
upstairs in Ȱ4ÈÁÔȭÓ 3Ï #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȱ 
learning about perseverance, hope & faith through 
ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓ ÏÆ .ÏÁÈȭÓ ÁÒËȟ $ÁÎÉÅÌ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÏÎȭÓ 
Den & now the Ten Commandments.  We have been 
×ÁÔÃÈÉÎÇ ÍÏÖÉÅÓ ÓÕÃÈ ÁÓ 4ÈÅ ,ÏÒÁØ Ǫ 0ÅÔÅȭÓ $ÒÁÇÏÎ 
that have characters who also demonstrate these 
characteristics.  We just finished watching an 
animated version of The Ten Commandments.  Our 
ÆÉÎÁÌ ÍÏÖÉÅ ÉÓ Ȱ(Ï× ÔÏ 4ÒÁÉÎ Á $ÒÁÇÏÎȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ 
help us learn acceptance of others.   
 

Our mission 
project finished 
this last week & I 
will be delivering 
the food items to 
the Salvation 
Army this next 
week.  The 3ÁÌÖÁÔÉÏÎ !ÒÍÙȭÓ 3ÕÍÍÅÒ &ÅÅÄ ÔÈÅ 
Kids Program provides many kids with lunches 
during the summer months.  Many of these kids 
typically rely on school for their nutrition & the 
summer months can be very difficult.  Thank you to 
all of you for your generous donations!  They are 
greatly appreciated! 
  

Vacation Bible School, Ȱ!ÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅÓ 
ÏÎ 0ÒÏÍÉÓÅ )ÓÌÁÎÄȱ is 

currently underway! 
Things seem to be going 
well & the kids are 

having a lot of fun & 
ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ 'ÏÄȭÓ 

promises all at the same time!  I am 
3/ '2!4%&5, ÆÏÒ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȭÓ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ Ǫ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
teachers & volunteers who have taken time from 
their very busy lives to spend them with these 
great kids & help them learn & have fun! You all are 
Á×ÅÓÏÍÅ Ǫ ) ÃÁÎȭÔ ÔÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÅÎÏÕÇÈȦȦȦ )Ô ÔÒÕÌÙ 
takes a faithful army to pull this off! More to come 
next month as we finish the week! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ɕ,ÁÓÔ $ÁÙ ÏÆ Ȱ4ÈÁÔȭÓ ÓÏ #ÏÏÌ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȱ ÉÓ August 18 th. 
 

ɕ&ÉÒÓÔ ÄÁÙ ÏÆ Ȱ'ÏÄȭÓ 'ÒÅÁÔ 0ÒÏÄÕÃÔÉÏÎȡ "ÅÈÉÎÄ ÔÈÅ 
3ÃÅÎÅÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅȱ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÂÅÇÉÎÓ ×ÉÔÈ "ÉÂÌÅ 
Blastoff on September 8 th . 
 

*Fall Festival will be Saturday, October 19 th .  Mark 
your calendars.  More to come! 
  

As always if you have any questions or concerns, 
please feel free to contact me!   
 
  

 

Family Fun Time Events  
Greg & Mary Ann Proffitt 
 

Book Club 
Join us on Thursday, 
September 5th at 6:30pm  at 
church. We are reading 
Ȱ.ÉÇÈÔ 2ÏÁÄȱ ÂÙ +ÒÉÓÔÉÎ 
Hannah. Night Road raises 
profound questions about 
motherhood, identity, love & forgiveness. It is a 
luminous, heartbreaking novel that captures both 
the pain & loss & the stunning power of hope. An 
unforgettable story about the longing for family, 
the resilience of the human heart & the courage it 
takes to forgive the people we love. Bring your own 
beverage, join in a great discussion & have some 
ÆÁÂÕÌÏÕÓ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔ ÂÅÓÉÄÅÓȦ %ÖÅÎ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÉÎÉÓÈ 
the book, all are welcome. 
 
#ÒÁÆÔÅÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒ  

Saturday, September 28th 
from 9am to 9pm.  We will be 
having breakfast foods so sign 
up to bring your favorite dish 
to pass & come join in some 
great fellowship & fun!  
Everyone is welcome!  Come for 
lunch or stay for the whole day!  

It is a great time to get those craft projects going! 
Hope to see you there! 
 

! ÓÉÇÎÕÐ ÓÈÅÅÔ ÆÏÒ #ÒÁÆÔÅÒȭÓ #ÏÒÎÅÒ ÉÓ ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
gathering area so sign up today & come join in the fun! 

New mercies every morning & grace for every day. New hope for every trial & courage all the way. 
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SSeepptt  22001133  TTrruummppeett  aarr tt iicclleess    

------    ----aarr ee  dduuee  oonn  oorr   bbeeffoorr ee  

MMoonnddaayy,,  AAuugg  1199 tt hh!!   
 

Youth Group News 
Mary Ann Proffitt & Emily Pinzl 
 

NNooaahhȭȭss  AArr kk   WWaatteerr ppaarr kk   TTrr ii pp:: The youth group will 
ÂÅ ÈÅÁÄÅÄ ÔÏ .ÏÁÈȭÓ !ÒË ÏÎ Friday, August 2 nd! We 
get a discounted price of $27 per person if we have at 
least 15 people & make advanced reservations. The 
park opens at 10am & closes at 7pm.  We would 
probably leave church at approximately 8:30am & 
leave around 5 pm & stop for dinner before heading 
home. It will be a great day of fun! 
 

YYoouutthh  ggrr oouupp  mmeeeett iinnggss::    
Kids going into 7th grade through 
high school should come join in 
the fun & be a part of the 
planning on the 1st Sunday of 
every month after church  at 
10:30am . Your input is very 
important!  Bring a friend! 
 

MMiissssii oonn  tt rr ii pp::  A team of 20 youth & adults traveled to 
Emmaus Homes in Missouri  
from July 14th-20 th . We worked 
with developmentally disabled 
adults. The week was toasty, but 
we could retreat to one of several 
air conditioned areas to cool off.  

Our large group was able to accomplish many projects 
for the camp both big & small including cleaning, 
organizing, gardening, yard work, painting & more! 
The atmosphere was relaxed & welcoming & Emmaus 
was extremely appreciative of all our help! 
 

A couple activities that we shared with some of the 
residents was a ȬÎÏ ÒÕÌÅÓȭ ËÉÃËÂÁÌÌ ÇÁÍÅȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×ÁÓ Á 
hoot, full of laughs & bloopers! Another fun night was 
the Karaoke night . . . they have many enthusiastic, 
talented singers that gave our group a fun night of 
dancing, singing & laughs. 
 

Our E & R group took a day off of work & enjoyed a trip 
into St. Louis where we toured & climbed through the 
City Museum, stopped for subs for lunch, braved the 
Gateway Arch & enjoyed a Pizza dinner in a pub 
ÆÅÁÔÕÒÉÎÇ ψπȭÓ Ǫ ωπȭÓ ÍÕÓÉÃȢ  
 

Before we said goodbye . . . we left our mark in the dorm 
building with a painted 
mural, which included 
a rainbow (to represent 
the real one we saw on 
our 1st night), a Ǆ to 

mark Waukesha & 
handprints of every 
participant at the end 
of the rainbow, which 
can be added to/ updated if/when we return in the future. 

 Sunday flowers  . . . 
 

As always, there are several openings 
for providing flowers for our Sunday 
ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ Ȣ Ȣ Ȣ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
see the Flower Sign-Up Sheet at the 
hospitality table & select an available 
date to provide flowers in honor, 
tribute or memory of a dear loved one 

ɀor- to celebrate a special occasion like a birthday or 
anniversary, etc . . . Thank you for your generous gift!  
 

Circle of Friends Quilt Group  
Heidi Pagel 
 

Our next quilting meeting will be on 
Wednesday, August 7th at 10am here 
at E & R. Please join us & bring a friend! 
 

Prayer Circle  
 

)Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÉÎ ÎÅÅÄ ÏÆ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÆȟ ÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ 
you know, call anyone on the Prayer Circle. You can 
share as much or as little as you wish. When a 
Prayer Circle member receives your request, the 
information will be relayed one call at a time to all 
members & a circle of prayer will begin.  
 

Pastor Jim Gorman & Church Office 262/547 -2424 
Julie Bessler 262/547 -2476 
Dawn Books 262/594 -3955 
Mary Brauch 262/542 -4529 
Shirley Maile 262/542 -6068 
Jeannine Prager 262/542 -1895 
Betty Stark 262/542 -5567 
Bobbie Werning 414/333 -4530 
 

If you wish to be added to the Prayer Circle list, 
please contact the church office. 

 

Senior Breakfast  
June Ehlke 
 

!ÌÌ ÒÅÔÉÒÅÅȭÓ ÁÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍe to join us & 
bring a friend to the Sunset Family 
Restaurant on the second Monday of 
every month at 8:30am.  Questions, 
please call June Ehlke at 542-3524.  

 

4ÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÉÓ Monday, August 12 th! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Iȭm so glad our Father in heaven tells of His love in the Book He has given. Wonderful things in the Bible I seeɂThis is the dearest, that Jesus loves me. 
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      We received a thank you card from 

Harriet Marks . . .  
 

Ȱ! ÎÏÔÅ ÏÆ ÁÐÐÒÅÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÉÃÅ ÃÒÅÁÍ ÂÁÒ 
treats at the Band Concert at Cutler Park on 
July 11th. My friend Judy Taylor & I faithfully 
attend these summer concerts. What a gift to 
Waukesha music lovers! Thanks so very much 

ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔÆÕÌÎÅÓÓȦȦȦȱ 
 

Thank you for your kindness. 

Blessings, 

              Harriet  

             

      We received a thank you note from 

The Unger family  . . . 
 

Ȱ4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÓÏ ÍÕÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÔÈÅ 
opportunity to join the E & R Youth Group on 
their annual Mission Trip this year. Our trip to 
Emmaus Homes in Missouri was a wonderful, 
fulfilling experience for our family & we look 

forward to joining you again in the future. We 
enjoyed meeting new friends, sharing our talents 

as we worked & trying lots of new things . . . it 
was a great combination of work & fun & we 
×ÅÒÅ ÔÒÕÌÙ ÂÌÅÓÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÁÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅȦȱ 

 

Blessings, 
             Brigette, Madison, Kennedy 

                & Carter Unger 

7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÕÉÌÄ 
Sue Manzke 
 
 

Our next meeting  will be the Salad Pot Luck on 
August 5 th  at 6:00pm . ALL ladies of the church are 
welcome to attend. There is a sign-up sheet at the 
Hospitality Table. Please sign up if you would like to 
join us & include what kind of salad you would like 
to bri ng. There will be a very short business meeting. 

 
We will be having our Kringle sale  
also.  The dates have not been 
confirmed yet, so watch for update to 
come in the near future. 
 

Our annual Ham Supper & 
Shoparama will be on October 5 th 
this year.  We will have the usual 
menu of ham, scalloped potatoes, 
squash, beverages & dessert.  If you 
have any suggestions for vendors for 
our Shoparama or would like to have a booth yourself, 
please let Sue Manzke know.  The space for the 
Shoparama is $30.  I would be happy to get you a contract. 
 

The Hat & Mitten tree  will be put up 
again this year. The past few years 
weȭve had a fantastic response to this. 
Thank you to all who have donated 
both purchased & homemade items. 
IȭÍ sure there are a lot of folks out 
there who were kept a little warmer 
because of your efforts. 
 

Our next regular Guild meeting after the Salad 
Potluck will be on October 7 th  at 6:30 pm.  We 
hope to see you there!!! 
 
 

Contact Information . . .   
 

Please notify the office of any changes 
in your contact information so our 
records stay up to date. If you have not 

received mail, emails or reminders 
from the church office recently, please make 

sure we have the correct information on file. 

 
Please note, regarding Church Email:  
 

Our official church email address has changed to 
EandRoffice@gmail.com. Please make the change in 
your records at your earliest convenience. Thanks!   

 
 

Thank you from the heart . . .  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note these updates: 
  
 

Dowling , Chad 
411 Carpenter Place #3, Waukesha WI 53186 
 

Inzeo, Tandi  
120 East Ave, Eagle WI 53119 
 

Pinzl , Emily 
704 W Center St #4, Whitewater WI 53190 
 

Schram, Sarah & Ryan 
10590 W Cortez Cir #36, Franklin WI 53132 
 

Valentine, Carrie  
255 N Racine Ave, Waukesha WI 53186 

 

4ÈÅ -ÁÓÔÅÒ ÉÓ ÓÅÅËÉÎÇ Á ÈÁÒÖÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÌÉÖÅÓ (ÅȭÓ ÒÅdeemed by His blood. He seeks for the fruit of the Spirit & works that will glorify God. 

mailto:EandRoffice@gmail.com
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 )Æ ÙÏÕ ÆÉÎÄ ÁÎÙ ÃÈÁÎÇÅÓ ÎÅÃÅÓÓÁÒÙȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÔȭÓ YOUR responsibility 
to find a replacement & to let the office know so the correct information can be 
printed in the bulletin & newsletter & the proper name tags can be set out. 
 

 If you need to call in due to sickness or something unexpected, please contact 
someone on the serving team you are scheduled for . . . messages left in the 
office after Noon on Friday, will not be received until Monday morning.  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Community Outreach Committee  
Ruth Ann Krause & Kris DeKarske 

 
We are collecting 
school supplies & 
backpacks 
thru  August 11 th  for 
the Backpack 
Coalition, which is a 

public charity providing new backpacks & 
school supplies to students with financial needs 
in Waukesha County to help them participate & 
succeed in school. The Food 
Pantry of Waukesha County & 
the Salvation Army are 
Coalition members. Please 
drop off donations at the 
Host Table  on or before 
August 11th.  A list of school 
supplies is available there. 
Contact Kris or Dan DeKarske 
at 547 -2941  with questions. 
 

 
 

Serving Schedule 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The Community Outreach Committee 
thanks the following people for their 
assistance in delivering "Ice Cream in the 
Park" prior to the Park n' Rec concert on 
July 11th  at Cutler Park: 
 

Ruth Ann Krause, Arlen & Debbie Meidenbauer, 
Sarah Schram, Ron & Toni Knutson, Janet Perkins, 
Heidi Pagel, Esther Hoffmann,  
Kristi Davis & Pastor Jim Gorman.  
 

Also we thank Sue Manzke for giving us a source for the 
delicious ice cream.  We served about 350 most 
appreciative people on a warm beautiful night in the 
park.  The Waukesha Park N' Rec personnel were most 
receptive & helpful to our organizing the event as well. 
We are glad that one of our church's neighborhood 
outreach goals has been successfully received. 
 

 ~ Dan & Kristine DeKarske, Chairpeople of the 
 "Ice Cream in the Park" event 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Stand up, stand up for Jesus, the strife will not be long. This day the noise of battleɂÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÔÈÅ ÖÉÃÔÏÒȭÓ ÓÏÎÇȢ 
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Five ways to serve your Church  
 
1. Serve God through Your Family  

 

To serve God starts with 
serving in our families. 
Daily we work, clean, 
love, support, listen to, 

teach & endlessly give of 
ourselves to the 
members of our family. 
We may often feel 
overwhelmed with all 

that we must do, but the 

key is to know & understand your own capabilities 
& limitations  & then to pace yourself, allocating & 
prioritizing your time, your attention,  & your 
resources to wisely help others, including your 

family. As we lovingly give of ourselves to our 

family  & serve them with hearts full of love, our 
acts will also be counted as service to God. 

 
2. Give Tithes & Offerings  
 

One of the ways we can 
serve God is by helping 
his children, our 
brothers  & sisters, 

through tithing . Money 
from tithing is used to build 
God's kingdom upon the earth. 
Contributing financially to God's work is a great 
way to serve God.  

 
3. Volunteer in Your Community  
 

There are countless ways to serve 
God by serving in your 
community. From donating blood 

(or just volunteering at the 
Red Cross) to adopting a 

highway, your local 
community has great need for 

your time & efforts. When you 
select causes to devote your 

time & talents & treasure to, be careful to select 

good causes which will produce much joy & 
happiness for you & for those you serve. You can 
easily become involved in your community, it only 
takes a little effort to contact a local group, charity, 
or other community program. 
 
 

 

 
4. Home Visits &  Teaching 
 

Visiting is a vital way 
we have been asked to 
serve God by caring 
for one another. Home 
teaching opportunities 
provide a means by 
which an important 
aspect of character 
may be developed: 

love of service above self. We become more like the 
Savior, who has challenged us to emulate His 

example. As we give of ourselves in the service of 

God & others we will be greatly blessed. 
 

5. Donate Clothing & Other Goods 
 

All throughout the  
world t here are  
places to donate 
your used clothing, 
shoes, dishes, 
blankets/quilts, 
toys, furniture, 

books & other items. 
Generously giving of these items to help 
others is an easy way to serve God & de-clutter your 
home at the same time. When preparing those things 
you are going to donate it is always appreciated if you 

only give those items that are clean & in working 
order. Donating dirty, broken, or useless items is less 

effective & takes precious time from volunteers & 
other workers as they sort & organize the items to be 
distributed or sold to others. Stores that resell donated 
items usually offer much needed jobs to the less 
fortunate which is another excellent form of service. 
 

 
The Vitality Committee . . .  
Erik Olson 
 

The Vitality Committee is 
committed to intentional 
outreach to our 
community. Members will 
participate in action 
oriented church growth. 
Members will learn ways to add new people to our 
congregation.  Our next working meeting will be at 
church on Tuesday, August 13th at 7pm. 
 

God uses testing in our lives to rid us of impurity  & teach us that our strength is in Him & not in self-sufficiency. 


